Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
August 8, 2018, 6:00 PM

Call to Order:
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, August 8, 2018, at the front clubhouse. President Curt Delong, welcomed everyone opening the meeting at 6:00 p.m.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call was taken. Board Members present were: Curt Delong-President, Richard Balderson-Vice President, Denise Koplar-Director, Laurie Lyons-Director , Bob Marley-Director and Vern Olsen-Director.  Georgia Moffat- Secretary/Treasurer was also present.

Approval of July 14, 2018 Board Meeting Minutes
Georgia read minutes from the board meeting held on July 14, 2018.  A motion was made by Laurie to accept the minutes as read, seconded for approval by Richard.  All in favor, motion carried.  

Treasurer Report
Georgia read the Treasurer Report for July, 2018.  All account balances were read. The accounts for the month of July, 2018 total was $24,368.94. A motion was made by Richard to accept treasurer report as read, seconded for approval by Laurie.  All in favor, motion carried.

Activities Committee Report
Laurie went over the activities for September.  The activities planned for September are Labor Day BBQ, Ice Cream Social and Community Dinner.  Total budget for September is $546.00. A motion was made by Vern to accept Activity report as read, seconded for approval by Bob.  All in favor, motion carried.  Wellcare Bingo will be on September 11th at 1 PM.

Business Operations
A motion was made by Laurie to approval the $25.00 for a new toner cartridge, seconded for approval by Bob.  All in favor, motion carried.  The October board meeting needs to be moved to the first week to accommodate the 30 days needed to mail out the ballots for the November election.  A motion to change the board meeting was made by Laurie, seconded for approval by Vern.  All in favor, motion carried.  A motion was made by Richard to donate one of the old printer in the HOA office to a school, second to approval by Bob.  All in favor, motion carried.
[bookmark: _GoBack]A motion was made by Laurie to buy a laminator and sheets for $25.00 to do our own badges and verbiage to be placed on the badges, second for approval by Richard.  All in favor, motion carried.
  
Other business
The approval for a new printer was $210.00 but Georgia was able to get the same printer on Amazon prime day for $138.00.  Laurie shared information about the 360 inspections.  Only 2 houses out of 60 passed the inspection on Holster Way.  The inspections are looking for broken skirting, trash in carport and yard including back yards, roof, painting, needing pressure washing, weed eating and trimming bushes and weed eating around fences.  Information is sent to Dave for review.  He is supposed to send out letter to residents.  Georgia had her monthly meeting with Dave concerning the complaint list.  Some action has been taken, other still in process.  Are letter being sent?  Georgia to request proof at next monthly meeting that letters are sent.  Electric has been redone in front clubhouse creating more outlets for activities.  The tarp is still on ELS office after a year which shows how ELS isn’t concerned about maintenance of the community.  Issues were raised about the drainage behind the front clubhouse and front parking lot.  Why has this problem continued after Dave promised to correct the problem?  


Meeting adjourned at 6:46 PM.

